






Mar.    2: Finance Council & Pastoral Council

Mar.    9: Women's Fellowship

Mar. 16: Ushers, EMs, Lectors, Altar Servers, Choir

If you would like to bring a dish even though a 
particular  group is assigned, you are welcome to 
do so. Everyone is welcome to come, eat, and share.

Not a soup maven? Bring a casserole, bread, 
dessert, or just come and enjoy good fellowship.

Wednesdays during Lent
Parish Center: 5 - 6:30 pm

Weekly schedule for Soup Suppers

Altar fl owers this Sunday:
In memory of 

Cassandra Thurow

by 

Mom, Dad, & Michael
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New Soup Supper Event: Raffl  e baskets! 
The Woman’s Fellowship group of St. Luke’s invites 
you to try something new at our Soup Suppers - a 
chance to win a unique basket of goodies, and a 
way to help us purchase a new industrial vacuum. 
Every Wednesday, you may purchase raffl  e tickets 
for just $5 for three chances to win. Choose to 
put your tickets all in one basket or spread them 
among them all. We will be giving away two or three 
baskets each Wednesday: baskets will be on display 
up until the end of the Wednesday  Mass, so tickets 
can be purchased until then. 

If you would like to donate a basket, please contact 
Jeanne Benedict or bring to church. Baskets 
can be put together by a family, a few friends, or 
individually. Let your imagination go…what would 
you enjoy winning?: Date night basket? Lottery 
ticket grab bag? Movie night at home? Go team 
basket? Meal in a basket? Its all for fun and helping 
our church community. Thank you for participating 
in any way.

Easter Baskets
We will be handing out Easter Food Baskets 
this year. If you know of a family in need or just 
needs a little help, please submit their name, 
address, number of adult & children in the 
family. Please check with the family that they 
are open to receiving a basket.

Submit  the name to Ginny or Fr. Brad.
Baskets will be delivered on Sunday, March 20.

Spring Break is fast approaching!  If your plans 
include traveling, please consider purchasing 
all your travel needs through St. Luke’s Scrip.  
You can purchase prepaid cards for fuel, hotels, 
restaurants, even airline or cruise tickets.  Have 
your trip paid for before you leave home!  Staying 
home?  We can help with that as well….prepaid 
cards for movie theaters, i-tunes, amazon.com, 
and much more.  Stop by the scrip table and check 
it out.

Food Pantry Needs
Things Liturgical
Campus Mass schedule – GVSU’s Spring Break is 
March 6-13. There will be no campus activities 
during the break week, so our Sunday 5:30 p.m. 
Mass will be at the Parish Center on March 6. It will 
return to Cook-DeWitt on March 13. Safe travels to 
all GVSU students, faculty and staff !

Mark the dates! Easter is early this year, so Palm 
Sunday is March 20 and the Triduum celebrations 
are: Holy Thursday, March 24; Good Friday, March 
25; Holy Saturday, March 26; Easter Sunday, March 
27.

Saint Luke’s Food Pantry appreciates your help!
Our current food pantry needs:

Cereal: Hot or Cold

Next pantry date: March 10
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Dear friends in Christ,

In March, the parishes of our diocese will be taking up the Catholic Relief Services (CRS) collection.  This collection 
funds six Catholic agencies that work to serve our suffering brothers and sisters around the world.  These 
agencies provide a broad range of services, including advocating for immigrants, providing humanitarian aid, 
resettling displaced individuals, and working for increased peace in our world. Your support of this collection 
creates the opportunity to provide help and hope to all those who are the face of “Jesus in disguise.” 

People like orphaned Afghani refugees like Aazar and Ali.  After their family members were killed, the boys fl ed 
to Pakistan, but were separated. Unable to locate his brother, Aazar continued on to Iraq and then Turkey where 
he was granted refugee status. In 2012, he received a referral to be placed in the United States Conference of 
Catholic Bishops (USCCB) Unaccompanied Refugee Minor (URM) program, bringing him to the United States. 

Upon arriving in the United States, Aazar reached out to the BBC, which held a nightly radio program broadcast 
in the Middle East to fi nd missing persons, for help in fi nding Ali.  Within one week, his brother was found alive 
in Pakistan.  After nine years of separation, the brothers were reunited through the USCCB’s Migration and 
Refugee Services (MRS) and could begin to resettle and reconnect as family. 

MRS is one of the six worldwide Catholic relief agencies funded by the CRS Collection. These six agencies 
provide food, water, disaster relief, and other vital assistance to Jesus in the disguise of suffering people each 
day. 

In our diocese, the annual Catholic Relief Services collection will be held the weekend of March 5-6.  Your 
contribution to and prayerful support of the CRS collection will help continue the organizations’ important work 
of bringing hope and life-saving assistance to the poor and vulnerable around the world.  For more information 
on the Catholic Relief Services collection and the organizations it supports, please visit usccb.org/catholic-relief.

Sincerely yours in Christ,

Most Reverend David J. Walkowiak
Bishop of Grand Rapids
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Catholic Schools: Bridging Faith and Future
Developing a plan for school vitality. Join Catholic 
Schools Superintendent David Faber to explore, 
discuss and provide feedback on how to strengthen 
Catholic schools in the Diocese of Grand Rapids. 
We will share relevant and compelling data that 
has shaped the emerging strategic priorities and 
seek your input regarding those priorities. Anyone 
involved with or interested in learning more about 
Catholic schools is invited. March 1: Cathedral 
Square, 360 Division Ave. S. Grand Rapids; 5 - 6:30 
p.m. and 7 - 8:30 p.m. Both forums will cover the 
same information; choose the one that’s best for 
you.

Catholic Estate Planning Seminar
You are invited to a free Catholic Estate Planning 
Seminar Luncheon Monday, March 7 from 11:30 
a.m. to 1 p.m. at Cathedral Square.  Complimentary 
lunch at this event sponsored by The Catholic 
Foundation of West Michigan. Laura Radle, Partner, 
Varnum LLP, will provide expert advice on estate 
planning issues from a Catholic point of view, 
including: legal documents to have in place; how 
to avoid probate estate; if a trust is necessary for 
you; and how to prepare and protect the next 
generation.   RSVP by Friday, March 4; email jkatt@
catholicfoundationwm.org,  or call 616-459-4508. 
Visit the Diocese of Grand Rapids website events 
calendar.

40 Days for Life is a grassroots, 
pro-life eff ort that consists of 
40 days of praying, fasting, and 
holding a peaceful vigil in front 
of an abortion clinic. The spring 
campaign Feb. 10-March 20. 
This will be the 13th campaign 
in Grand Rapids. It will take 
place in front of Heritage Clinic 
for Women at 320 East Fulton 
Street. 

Catholic Men's Conference
Consider a day of dynamic Catholic men's spiritual 
development and fellowship at the 2016 Catholic 
Men’s Conference, Saturday, March 12 at West 
Catholic High School, Grand Rapids. This year’s 
theme is HEART OF A LION. Featuring: author and 
speaker, Jason Evert; Fr. Mike Schmitz of the Diocese 
of Duluth, MN; Mass with Bishop David Walkowiak. 
For more information and to register, go to www.
buildingalegacy.org or call Robert at 616-258-
8530.

Diocese of Grand Rapids Events

Welcoming Refugees: Do Unto Others
A Conversation on Community Engagement
An Interreligious Public Event Tuesday, Mar. 8 at 
7 p.m. Cathedral Square-Catholic Information 
Center. 360 Division S, 2nd Floor. Free admission 
and free parking. Seating is limited! RSVP at 
eventbrite.com or catholicinformationcenter.org 
or call 616-459-7267.

Is God Calling You?
Come and join in a conversion with the Dominican 
Sisters of Marywood in Grand Rapids. Morning 
Prayer, Mass, and Dinner, with time for conversation 
and your questions. March 14, 9:15 a.m.–1 p.m.  
Call or email Sister Doris Faber OP 616-514-3431 
or email dfaber@grdominicans.org.

Stewardship Speaker Series & Networking Event
Tuesday, March 8 from 5-6:30 p.m. at Cathedral 
Square Center, 360 Division Avenue South, 
Grand Rapids.  Mark and Cami Mann will off er a 
presentation “Stewards in an Oasis of Mercy!”  
Mark and Cami will explore Pope Francis’ call 
for our parishes to be an oasis of mercy and to 
recognize stewardship not as an act of service but 
an act of communion. Enjoy light refreshments at 
this no-cost event.  Please RSVP by emailing jkatt@
dioceseofgrandrapids.org or call 616-459-4508



Ottawa County Mental Health Millage
March 8, 2016

Community Mental Health of Ottawa County (CMHOC) is facing anticipated revenue 
losses of nearly $7 million in the next 4 years. The loss of these funds will reduce, and in 
some cases eliminate, critical programming and services to our most vulnerable citizens.

What happens if the millage passes?

The millage will allow CMHOC to continue providing 
safety net services and programming, including:

 
Developmental Disbilities, Mental Illness,  

What happens if the millage does not pass?

developmental disabilities and mental illness will be 
further reduced and, in some cases, discontinued.

What will this cost the taxpayers?

$100,000, the annual amount of tax will be  
approximately $30, which is equal to 6 large lattes.

Paid f& by the Friends  
  of CMHOC

Contact us at MentalHealthMillage@gmail.com

Read the ballot 
language on the 
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CRS Rice Bowl
Bring in your fi lled Rice Bowls during Mass or 
anytime during Parish offi  ce hours. 

Prayers Needed For

Women's Fellowship 
The Road Trip has been cancel. Woman's 
fellowship will meet at the Parish Center on 
Tuesday March 15, 7 p.m. 

Unfortunately Sister Sue Tracy, OP, who was 
a part of Laughfest needed to cancel her tour 
because she again has been diagnosed with 
cancer. Please pray for Sister Sue as she fi ghts 
cancer for the sixth time.



It might be an act of faith to believe you’ll have enough 
money to pay your credit card bill at the end of the month! 
The success of the campaign (it was repeated the following 
year) suggests that belief itself has a kind of magic or charm, 
regardless of the object of that belief. 

There may be something to this. It is human nature to 
believe, after all, and human dignity demands a respect for 
belief as part of the human person. But we also know that 
placing faith in an unworthy object can diminish people, 
and leave them empty and disappointed. Beliefs give shape 
to our commitments and guide our actions. Beliefs that 
matter must be grounded in truth. 

TO BELIEVE IS TO TRUST
To believe, credere in Latin, is to trust. It is to give one’s 
heart to something. In the Eucharist on Sundays we profess 
our faith, saying “I believe.” We say this together to affirm 
that we are believers together. At times my personal faith 
may be weak. The faith of others supports me. At other 
times it is my faith that provides the support for those 
around me. Believing is a community project.

The Catechism of the Catholic Church affirms that “faith 
needs the community of believers” (CCC 1253). Infants are 
baptized based on the faith of their parents. The Church 
community walks with catechumens on their journey of 

faith. Even to the end of our days, sharing faith is important. 
It is no accident that the funeral rites make reference to the 
faith of the person who has died. The journey is long, but it 
leads us to God, in whom we have placed our trust. Blessed 
are those who have given their heart to this something—a 
faith that leads beyond death, to eternal life.

THE CREED AT SUNDAY MASS
The Creed that we say at Sunday Mass is a wonderful 
witness to the multi-faceted nature of Christian believing. 
What is most personal to each individual—the trust I 
give to God’s revelation—is also something universal, 
shared with millions of other believers. In a day and age 
when people try to “make their mark” by being different, 
the Creed is counter-cultural. What the Creed gives us 
is something that individuality and personal flair can 
never provide: the strength that comes from a believing 
community. Christians in some parts of the world have 
been professing their faith at Sunday Mass since the fourth 
century. The Creed has deep roots.

The Apostles’ Creed is a summary of the profession of faith 
made in Baptism. Therefore, every time we say the Creed we 
should remember our dignity as the baptized. The Creed 
tells our story. The Niceno-Constantinopolitan Creed was 
composed as an expression of the faith of the bishops 
gathered at the Council of Contantinople in the fourth 

Belief and Belonging
A few years ago, a popular department store launched an 
advertising campaign at the holiday season centered on a logo made 
up of the word “Believe!” This cheerful exclamation emblazoned on 
shopping bags and the like might suggest believing in Santa Claus, 
or yourself, or, really, anything.
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century. Its precise expressions concerning each Person of 
the Trinity guard and protect us from false ideas (heresies) 
and keep us grounded in the truth that sets us free. Today, 
either may be used at Sunday Mass. 

Within the flow of the liturgy, the profession of faith 
follows the homily. Coming as it does after the Word of 
God, it affirms God’s revelation. The Creed also prepares us 
to enter into the Liturgy of the Eucharist, the second great 
section of the Mass. At the center of the Creed stands the 
Paschal Mystery—Christ’s death and resurrection—which is 
the pivot on which the whole revelation turns. The Paschal 
Mystery is the heart of the Eucharist. Thus, the Creed points 
us forward, to the Eucharist.

WHAT’S IN THE CREED?
The Niceno-Constantinopolitan Creed consists of four 
parts. Each person of the Trinity—Father, Son, and Spirit—
is named, and their interrelationships are named as well. 
The unique work of each Divine Person for our salvation is 
recalled. The fourth part of the Creed concerns the Church 
and her beliefs. It may surprise some that belief in the 
Church is an article of faith. Yet the Church is indeed part 
of the mystery of Christ. Gift from the heart of God, the 
Church is integral to the work of Jesus Christ and the Holy 
Spirit in the world. It continues to the end of time.

At various moments in our faith journey, specific articles 
of the Creed can stand out and call us to more abundant 
life. Here are some examples: After the tragic attack on the 
World Trade Center in New York City on 9/11, some people 
heard our profession of faith in “one God” as a call to 
solidarity with all monotheistic religions: it became a key 
to reconciliation. A passion for the natural environment 
has made some acutely aware of affirming God as “maker 
of heaven and earth”: it has become a call to stewardship of 
the gifts of the earth. After burying a loved one, some hear 
the affirmation of “the resurrection of the dead and the life 
of the world to come” as a fresh promise: it has become 

REFLECT
Try this exercise at home, as a way to hear the 

Creed afresh: At every point where it says “I believe” 

substitute the words “I put my trust.” What insights 

occur to you, when you consider the Creed in light 

of trust?

ACT
Memorize the Creed. In the early Church the Creed 

was never written down on paper or parchment, 

but “retained in the hearts of the faithful” (Rufinus, 

Commentary on the Apostles’ Creed, 4th century). Get 

to know it “by heart.”

PRAY
Giver of the gift of faith, we thank you for the 

Creed, and for the Church that has passed it on to 

us. Let it be our strong support in the midst of life. 

Help us to bear witness to our common faith, by  

all we say and do.
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an occasion of healing and hope. How has the faith we 
affirm in the Creed called you to more abundant life? Each 
person has particular moments of insight. Although we say 
“Yes” to all of it at once, we realize the power of what we 
proclaim only a little at a time.


